
  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 1 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 
CALENDAR   

It was lovely to hear so much 

about the P&C Gardening Bee! 

Thank you to parent Sally for 

organising this for our school. 

The gardens are looking great. 

More photos further in the 

newsletter.   

 

Last week I took Long Service 

Leave to travel to New Zealand 

to complete some days of hiking, it was beautiful! Thanks to Ms 

Best for relieving as principal during that time. I purchased a picture 

book for our school library called Traditional 

Maori Legends – Nga Tai Korero (means the 

currents of speech). In this colourful book, 

Warren Pohatu retells in simple form fourteen 

Maori stories and myths that have been 

passed down over centuries. I hope our 

students will enjoy the book.  

 

 

I will also be travelling in the school holidays to South Korea along 

with other principals and deputy principals from primary and 

secondary schools across NSW. Following an Expression of 

Interest, I was selected to participate in the 2025 Australian 

Principals Korean Study Tour. I am looking forward to visiting 

primary and high schools as well as universities to learn about the 

education system in South Korea. 

 

A reminder that parent/teacher/student interviews will be held this 

week and next week. Interviews are strictly 15 minutes. This is a 

valuable opportunity to share in your child’s learning journey and 

speak with their teacher.  

 

 

Our P&C would like to thank our 

students and families for their 

generous easter donations. These 

donations will be used to create 

the prizes for the Easter raffle 

drawn at our Easter Hat Parade.  

This Friday is the last day for 

donations and we still need some 

more!  

 
 

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  
 

TERM 1 WEEK 10 – Monday 31 March 2025 

 

 

 

TERM 1 

MARCH 

WEEK 10 PARENT/TEACHER MEETINGS 

Mon 31 Library books to be returned 

APRIL  

Tues 1 Botany Bites lunch delivery 

Wed 2 Assembly at 2.30pm 

Thurs 3 Botany Bites lunch delivery; 
Uniform Shop 8.45am-9.30am 

Fri 4 PSSA final round; Botany Bites 
lunch delivery 

 Last day for Easter Donations 

WEEK 11 PARENT/TEACHER MEETINGS 

Mon 7 Whole school cross country, 
wear sports uniform or house 
colours.  
9:30am: Cross Country Carnival 
for students turning 8 years and 
over. 
11:40am: War Cries 
12:00pm: Fun Run for students 
less than 8 years of age and not 
turning 8 this year 

 7pm P&C meeting 

Tues 8 8.00am Jnr & Snr Band 
Performance in playground 

 9.30am Easter Hat Parade; P&C 
Raffle drawn 

Wed 9 Fun Day for the whole school 
1.30pm-3.00pm 

Fri 11 PSSA winter sport trials 

 10.40am Anzac Day Service – 
all welcome 

 Last day of Term 1 

 

TERM 2 

APRIL 

Mon 28 Staff Development Day 

Tues 29 Staff Development Day 

Wed 30 Students return to school 

This week & 

next week 
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Our cross country will be held next Monday. All students who are turning 8 years in 2025 and over may compete. 

Students younger than 8 years of age will participate in a Fun Run on the same day. Parents/carers are welcome to 

attend the event and are encouraged to sit under the trees near the driveway for a clear view of runners coming down 

the final straight.  

 
Have a great week. 
 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 
 
Awards to be presented at assembly 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Cooper  1/2J Sunny 5/6G 
 
STUDENT LED THREE WAY CONFERENCES 
This week and next week there will be the opportunity for families to meet individually with their child’s teacher to 

discuss their academic and social progress so far this year. They will be three-way interviews that will have the 

students play an important role in sharing their learning and future goals. Your child should attend the interview with 

you. Teachers have available times before and after school as well as during the school day. Your child’s teacher has 

chosen the available times. Interviews are strictly 15 minutes. If you require more time with the teacher, please 

arrange a separate meeting by telephoning the school on 9316 9313. To book an appointment please email your class 

teacher (or the school email and we will forward it to your child’s teacher) to make a booking as School Interviews 

bookings have now closed.  

BOTANY BITES 
Botany Bites have a new menu, please see attached in our newsletter. Please note that Botany Bites will be changing 

their order cut off time from 9.00am to 8.30am. This will take effect from Term 2. 

 

GARDENING DAY 

Thank you to our parent volunteers for all their help transforming our garden beds.  Here are some fun photos. 
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NATIONAL YOUNG LEADERS DAY 

On Tuesday 25 March, 10 students from Pagewood PS attended the 

National Young Leaders Day at the ICC Darling Harbour: Pippa, Emelia, 

Fred, Taji, Zoe, Christina, Fin, Fionn, William and Deanna. 

 

We met Mrs Kerves at 7:40am at Souths Juniors Kingsford. We used our 

Opal Cards to catch the light rail/tram into Chinatown station, before 

walking to the ICC where thousands of students were waiting. We were 

shocked at how big the event was going to be. Some of the students and 

teachers travelled 6 hours, because it was a statewide convention. 

 

While pushing our way through the crowds, we reached our seats where 

Jimmy Rees was playing a clinker with chocolate eggs. Then Ezra, a 

teacher from The Dance Curriculum, with some friends, taught us how to 

boogie with fun games. 

 

The first speaker took to the stage and Catherine Laga’aia/Moana told us 

how she had to move halfway across the world just so she could audition 

but she couldn’t tell any of her friends or distant relatives about it! Her hard work and sacrifices paid off and she won 

the role as Moana in the upcoming Disney movie. 

 

On our first break, some of our group went to buy halogen pins or wrist bands. We wanted to take a group photo with 

Catherine Laga’aia, we eventually reached her and took a photo. She was a very good talker. 

 

Up next to talk to us was Thomas Duncan-Watt, a young author and screenwriter, who taught us a valuable lesson on 

it’s ok to fail but always try again. Perseverance is one of his great leadership skills. He was amazing at 

communicating with youth. 

 

We had our lunch break, but we didn’t get a photo with Thomas so we went to lunch at the park. 

 

Now for the well known Australian, Emma Mckeon, the greatest Aussie swimmer ever. Lots of people in the 

auditorium were excited to see her in all her glory. She spoke about how she has to keep calm just before she goes to 

race and use her nerves in a positive way. We were too late to get a photo with her because so many people lined up 

to take a photo. We tried later but missed a photo with her again. 

 

Harries, from Bondi Rescue, talked to us about how he has saved many lives. There have been no drownings on his 

watch! He once saved a baby, not even on the beach. His son Billy was in the crowd watching. Harries invited Billy 

and a friend onto the stage and Billy had to perform CPR (pretending) on his friend. Harries tried to get a kiss from his 

son Billy as he left the stage, but didn’t get one! We were lucky enough to get a photo with Harries.  

 

We then jumped back on the tram and headed home. It was such a great day! 

 

Below you will find some of the great leadership and life lessons we learnt on the day and some fun photo moments. 

 

By Pippa and Emelia  

 

• Don't Be Afraid To Have Big Dreams 

 

• Don’t Wait Until You've Reached Your Goal To Be Proud Of Yourself 

 

• The Importance Of Role Models 

 

• There Will Be Parts Of Everything You Do That You Don’t Enjoy - That Doesn’t Mean You Shouldn’t Do It 

 

• The Setbacks Obstacles And Failures Can Be Our Biggest Teachers - If We Allow It 
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SPORT NEWS 
Due to the wet weather, Round 6 of Summer PSSA was cancelled. This Friday 4 April will be the final round of PSSA 

for Term 1. Summer sport commences again in Term 4. 

 

Students have the opportunity to try out for Soccer or Netball Winter PSSA. Trials for the winter sports will be held on 

Friday 11 April and Friday 2 May. Students may wear their sports uniforms for these dates. During the trials, mouth 

guards and soccer boots are not required. Students may trial for either Soccer or Netball or choose not to participate 

in Winter PSSA.   

 

Cross Country Carnival 

The whole school Cross Country Carnival will be held at school on Monday 7 April. All students who are turning 8 

years in 2025 and over may compete. Students younger than 8 years of age have the opportunity to participate in a 

Fun Run. For Zone Cross Country, the 8/9yrs is a combined age group, therefore these age groups will run together 

for our school event. The schedule for the day is as follows: 

 

9:30am: Cross Country Carnival for students turning 8 years and over. The events will be run in the following order: 10 

years, 8/9 years, 11 years, 12/13 years 

11:40am: K-6 War Cries 

12:00pm: Fun Run for students younger than 8 years of age 
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On the day, students can wear their sports uniform or their house colours with appropriate running footwear (no spikes 

or bare feet).  

 

Parents/carers are welcome to attend the event and are encouraged to sit under the trees near the driveway for a 

clear view of runners coming down the final straight. Please don’t sit at the finish line. 

 

Mrs Sinkovic 

Sport Coordinator 

 

EXCITING NEWS! 

The P and C Easter Raffle will be drawn at the Easter Hat Parade next Tuesday 8 April. 

First Prize - $1000 voucher from First Education 

2nd-10th prizes- Yummy Easter baskets 

 

Raffle tickets have gone home with all PPS students.  

If you need extra tickets please see the front office. 

Please make sure you write the name and phone number on every ticket stub returned. 

Your P & C 

 
EASTER HAT PARADE 
We will be holding our Easter Hat Parade on Tuesday 8 April at 9:30am on the 

basketball courts. Parents, carers and visitors are invited to attend our Easter 

celebration. The P&C will be drawing their Easter Raffle during the parade. All 

students are encouraged to design and make an Easter hat to wear for the 

parade. Hats are to be made at home and brought to school on the morning of the 

parade. Parents and caregivers are asked to assist their children to make a hat. 

However, what is important is the joy of families working with their children not the 

size or the most spectacular hat. We look forward to seeing all the wonderful creations on the day! Thanks! 

Mrs Hawkes  

 

BAND NEWS   

Dear PPS Band Families 
 
We are pleased to invite families and carers to our upcoming morning 
performance. All of our band members have made such great 
progress already this term, and are excited to share their music with 
everyone. 
 
Our Junior Band have achieved so much in the short time that they've been rehearsing together. Learning to play an 
instrument is a real challenge, especially at the very beginning, and our Open Morning is the perfect opportunity for 
our beginner students to share their journey in an informal setting. 
 
Event:  Morning Performance 
Who:  Junior Band and Senior Band 
Day:  Tuesday, 8 April 
Time:  8.00am 
Location: School Playground 
 
Please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you have any questions, we are all looking forward to some great 
performances! 
 
Kind regards, 
DIM Team 
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ENROLMENTS 2026  
Our school is now taking 2026 enrolments for Kindergarten. We have already 

received a number of applications for next year. As our school is now below 

student enrolment capacity, we are able to accept out of area enrolment 

applications for Kindergarten and other years. We do encourage families out of 

our catchment zone to visit their local school in the first instance before submitting 

an out of area application at PPS. Our 2026 Open Days will be held on 

Wednesday 28 May and Wednesday 13 August at 9:30am. If you would like to 

register your attendance, please go to the Enrolments tab on our website and 

click on the image to register. https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-

school/enrolment.html 

 
 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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Pagewood Public School P&C (Parents and Citizens) 

Association 

*****Join us for the meeting next Monday***** 

Our upcoming P&C meeting is next Monday, 7th April 2025 at 7pm.  

Anyone involved with the school is welcome to attend the meeting.  

There are two different ways you can join us: 

1. In person in the school library (enter from the main Dalley St gate)  

2. By Microsoft Teams: Click here 

If you experience any difficulty with the link, please use the meeting ID and passcode below: 

Meeting ID: 421 281 678 361 
Passcode: yb3bN2EF 

 
Please send questions or apologies to pagewoodpandc@gmail.com by 7th April 2025. 

AGENDA  

To be held on Monday, 7th April 2025 at 7pm in School Library and by Microsoft Teams 

Apologies 

Minutes for Approval: March 2025 

Principal’s Report 

President’s Report                

Treasurer’s Report 

Secretary’s Report 

Business Arising / Carried forward 

- Audit report 

- Garden workshops review 

- Easter raffle update 

- Mother’s Day update 

- 2025 school performance update 

New Business  

- Election Day BBQ working party and budget 

Business without notice 

Next meeting - Monday, 5th May 2025 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
https://teams.microsoft.com/v2/?meetingjoin=true#/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_ZDBlNTg5MGItYzJkYi00NzZiLTgyNWUtZTJjM2M4ZDAxNDJk@thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22f1669569-1c64-498b-9ae5-8fef57c6da8c%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229f8cd92c-f1b9-41c1-a978-3856afd74e41%22%7d&anon=true&deeplinkId=6363f115-eb7a-469e-80dc-99c6ee30875a
mailto:pagewoodpandc@gmail.com
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Pagewood P and C Easter Raffle - Donations needed 

The Pagewood P and C will be running an Easter raffle, to be drawn at 

the Easter Hat Parade on Tuesday 8th April. We would love families to 

donate an Easter egg, Easter toy or craft item. Please drop donations to 

the school office at any time until Friday 4th April. Raffle ticket books 

will be sent home soon. 

Thank you 

Your P and C 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 10 
 
 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 11 
 
 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 12 
 
 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 13 
 
 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 14 
 
 

   

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 15 
 
 

       

      

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 16 
 
 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 17 
 
 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 18 
 
 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 19 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au

